

## Village of Edgerton



Box 57 • 5037-50 Avenue EDGERTON, AB

FAX 780-755-3750



e-mail: info@edgerton.ca website: www.edgerton.ca

May 25, 2018

Dear Resident

The Village of Edgerton will begin to introduce some community-based facilities this summer, some of which may have an impact next to your property. We have 3 initiatives that we propose working on this summer, the first is a "walking trail" (this will be phase one of three phases of the walking trail that will be expanded in the future) it may also be used for cross country skiing in the winter, another is an "off leash dog park", and the final initiative is a "self storage lot".

The walking trails will be placed on existing alleys and streets as well as village owned but not yet developed alleys, these trails will be signed but at this point will remain non-graded or paved.

The dog park will be fenced, it will be for village residents to use, however supervision of your dog will be required. We remind all dog owners that it is required that you purchase a dog license each year.

The self storage lot will be fenced and locked but not supervised. Residents will be able to rent spaces to store their boats or trailers for the season or even be able to rent a space where they could locate a C-can for their personal storage space. This will give residents an opportunity to store their possessions privately rather than parking inappropriately and un-approved on vacant public property.

We also have two roadwork jobs scheduled. The first is a major road re-build of 55 Ave and part of 51 St & 52 St that requires rebuilding the road base as well as new curb & gutter and pavement. The second is simply new oil on 54 Ave between 51 St. and the hi-way. Now that we have the water reservoir and lift station up-graded (the villages critical infrastructure) we intend to begin to up-grade the remaining streets on a yearly basis.

Lastly, we are working on removing some old "safety concerned" trees in the village as well as grinding some stumps. Fortis will also be trimming trees along the power lines in the village (they are responsible for this job).

Our summer students as well as our Public Works Dept. will as usual be busy watering, mowing, filling pot holes and other regular summer chores required to keep the village neat and tidy.

We thank you for your patience this summer as we go about working on these projects.

We have included a survey (also on our web-site) on the reverse of this letter for your feedback.